
Consumptive Use Application Summary

Source Name:  Renewal Application - CWA and
Artesian Water Company SRBC Pending No.: 2021-069

This summary is only a portion of the application materials and is meant to provide general information about
the proposed project.

1.0 Application Background 
 This section requests pertinent information related to the application that is being submitted.

1.1 Project Sponsor 

Company Name: Chester Water Authority
Mailing Address Line 1: PO Box 467
Mailing Address Line 2:
City: Chester
State: PA
ZIP Code: 19016

Contact Person:

First Name: Brian
Last Name: MacEwen
Title: Director of Engineering
Telephone: 610-447-1818
Fax: 610-499-5993
Mobile: 610-256-8489
E-mail: bpmacewen@chesterwater.com
1.4 Requested Consumptive Use Quantity:
The consumptive use should be entered in million gallons per day (mgd) and rounded up to the nearest one
thousand gallons (three decimal places). For multiple sources, provide the total quantity for existing and
proposed consumptive use, as applicable.
1.4.1 Projected Design Year:
2038
1.4.2 Existing Consumptive Use
4.397(mgd)

1.4.3 Projected Consumptive Use 
3(mgd)



2.1 Project Facility Description 

 The Hillendale Road Booster Station pumps treated water from the CWA Transmission Main 

through a 20-inch diameter ductile iron water main to a meter pit located at the PA-DE state line where 

water is sold to Artesian Water Company. 

 From 1996 to current day, CWA has sold treated water to Artesian Water Company at the meter 

pit.  The current agreement and docket allow sales of up to 6.0 MGD to Artesian Water Company.   The 

current CWA-Artesian agreement expires on December 31, 2021.  Artesian indicated that they no longer 

need to purchase high volumes of water from CWA.  A new agreement has been negotiated between 

CWA and Artesian that calls for sales to Artesian of 0.5 MGD (minimum take or pay) with a maximum 

rate of 3.0 MGD. 

 The new agreement includes a drawdown schedule to facilitate the smooth transition from 

current minimum flow of 3.0 MGD to Artesian down to 0.5 MGD.  This reduction in demand by Artesian 

will require modifications to the Hillendale Road Booster Station that CWA will undertake.  These 

changes include pump modifications and control system modifications. 

  










